



แบบทดสอบปลายภาคเรียนที่ 2 โรงเรียนหาดงรัฐราษฎร์อุปถัมภ์ จังหวัดเชียงใหม่
วิชา ภาษาอังกฤษ รหัสวิชา อ23102 ชั้นมัธยมศึกษาปีที่ 3 เวลาสอบ 60 นาที
กลุ่มสาระการเรียนรู้ ภาษาต่างประเทศ ครูผู้สอน/ออกข้อสอบ นางสาวมารีสา เมืองปิ่น

- คำชี้แจง
- แบบทดสอบ มี 2 ตอน 40 ข้อ คะแนนเต็ม 40 คะแนน
ตอนที่ 1 เป็นแบบทดสอบปรนัย จำนวน 30 ข้อ 30 คะแนน
ส่วนที่ 1 Part A : Vocabulary (Items No. 1-15)
ส่วนที่ 2 Part B: Reading (Items No. 16-20)
ส่วนที่ 3 Part C: Structures and Grammar (Items No.21-35)
ตอนที่ 2 เป็นแบบอัตนัย จำนวน 10 ข้อ 10 คะแนน
ส่วนที่ 1 Part E: Writing (Items No.36-40)

Part A: Vocabulary (Items No. 1-20) (10 points)

Match the words to form phrases.

- | | |
|---------------------|---------------|
| 1. sound _____ | a. packed |
| 2. action- _____ | b. ceremony |
| 3. computer- _____ | c. fiction |
| 4. science- _____ | d. animated |
| 5. awards _____ | e. effects |
| 6. tourist _____ | f. beach |
| 7. sandy _____ | g. store |
| 8. department _____ | h. attraction |
| 9. block _____ | i. scraper |
| 10. sky- _____ | j. of flat |

Choose the best vocabulary to fill in the blanks

- I like watching documentaries. I find them
a. action-packed b. educational c. emotions d. stars
- The film was in 2008
a. released b. recommended c. cast d. composed
- There is plenty of in London, so you won't get bored.
a. cottage b. located c. nightlife d. landmarks

14. Chiangmai has got a lot of famous

- a. cottage b. located c. nightlife d. landmarks

15. There are a lot of tall in New York.

- a. skyscraper b. located c. nightlife d. landmarks

Part B: Read the passage carefully and choose the correct answer to each question. (Items No. 16-20) (5 points)

Farmer Brown had two sons. They all worked together on the family farm. Over the years, the older brother, Sam, noticed that his father gave more responsibility to his younger brother, Luke, rather than him. As the eldest, he felt hurt and so he asked his father for an explanation. Farmer Brown said, "Alright. First, go to Farmer Green's farm and ask if he has any sheep for sale. We need to add to our stock." So the elder brother went to Farmer Green's and came back with the answer. "Yes, they have ten sheep they can sell us," he said. "Good," said Farmer Brown. "Go and ask how much they want for them." Sam went again to Farmer Green's and came back with the price. "The sheep are \$50 each," he said. "OK," said Farmer Brown. "Go and ask if they can deliver the sheep tomorrow," he said. The son set off again and came back with the answer, "Yes, they can deliver them tomorrow." "OK. Now, wait and pay attention," said Farmer Brown. He called Luke. "Go to Farmer Smith's farm and ask if he has any sheep for sale. We need to add to our stock," he said. After a short while, Luke returned. "Yes, they have ten sheep for \$50 each or twenty sheep at \$40 each and they can deliver them tomorrow," he said. "I told him to deliver the ten unless they hear from us within the hour. I also agreed that if we want the extra ten sheep we will buy them at \$30 each," he concluded. Farmer Brown looked at his older son. The son said nothing, but nodded his head and never raised the subject again.

16. How did Sam feel towards Luke?

- a. He wanted to hurt him. b. He didn't understand him.
c. He was jealous. d. He felt responsible for him.

17. Which is true?

- a. Farmer Brown avoided answering Sam's question. b. Sam visited the Green's farm three times.
c. Farmer Brown gave his sons two different tasks. d. Sam didn't understand the task.

18. Why did Farmer Brown ask Sam to wait?

- a. He had no patience. B. He wanted him to admire his brother.
c. He needed to think about his answers. D. He wanted to prove something to him.

19. How did Luke handle the task differently?

- a. He compared prices at different farms. B. He did more than he was asked.
c. He took longer to complete the task. D. He didn't get all the information.

20. Why didn't Sam say anything to his father in the end?

- a. He didn't need to say anything.
- B. He was too surprised to talk.
- c. He wanted to talk to Luke.
- D. He didn't want to talk to his father anymore.

Part C : Structures and Grammar (Items No.26-35) Choose the correct answer. (10 points)

21. Mamma Mia..... filmed on Greek island in 2008.

- a. was
- b. were
- c. is
- d. are

22. In the next few years, many more films..... produced in 3D.

- a. will
- b. are going to
- c. will be
- d. are

23. New films every week.

- a. was released
- b. is released
- c. are released
- d. were released

24. The Awards Next week.

- a. are presented
- b. were presented
- c. had presented
- d. will be presented

25. The Mona Lisa can in the Louvre.

- a. be seen
- b. be see
- c. be saw
- d. be seeing

26. He is successful director.....films are very popular.

- a. which
- b. where
- c. who
- d. whose

27. Our neighbours are people..... make a lot of noise.

- a. which
- b. where
- c. who
- d. whose

28. When did you leave the town you were born.

- a. which
- b. where
- c. who
- d. whose

29. She likes her phone is the newest series.

- a. which
- b. where
- c. who
- d. whose

30. This summer, I don't like staying at home, I'd.....go to the beach.

- a. have to
- b. rather
- c. may
- d. better

31. You'd.....apologise for being so rude.

- a. have to
- b. rather
- c. may
- d. better

Circle which sentences contain defining clauses (D) and which contain non-defining clauses (ND)

32	My cousin who lives in the countryside is very lucky.	D	ND
33	Do you know a restaurant where they serve traditional food?	D	ND
34	Stratford is the town where Shakespeare was born.	D	ND
35	The Lost Symbol which was written by Dan Brown is an exciting book.	D	ND

Part E: Writing (Items No.31-40) (10 points)

Passive : Writ the sentences in the correct passive form.

36) You can see the temple form our hotel.

_____.

37) The Japanese produced the first digital cameras.

_____.

38) They give a free CD with this magazine.

_____.

39) Blackpink will release a new album next year.

_____.

40) They have printed Harry Potter in over 100 languages.

_____.